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March 31, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the Washington State Nurses Association (Staff Nurses) Collective Bargaining Agreement and one Memorandum of Agreement for the period of January 1, 2004 through December 31, 2006.  The Collective Bargaining Agreement covers approximately 400 employees in the Department of Public Health.

These employees work to provide services in a variety of program areas in the department such as clinical services, home visiting, prevention and health education to the residents of King County with a combined average turnover rate of approximately six percent.

The Collective Bargaining Agreement provides for adoption of a nursing classification of Advanced Practice Nurse Specialist and the Memorandum of Agreement initiates discussion of 12 hour-shift pilot project for Jail Health nurses.

The cost-of-living increases for 2004, 2005 and 2006 follows the standard County settlement agreed to with other labor organizations.  Those increases are based on 90% of the increase in the All Cities CPI-W Index, September to September; provided, however, that the amount produced by application of the foregoing shall not be less than 2% nor greater than 6%.

The settlement reached is a product of good-faith collective bargaining between King County and the Association.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Richard Hayes, Acting Labor Relations Manager,

at (206) 296-8554 at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Mike Alvine, Lead Staff, LOT Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Anita Whitfield, Human Resources Division Director, DES


Richard Hayes, Acting Labor Relations Manager, DES

